Tolland High School Weekly Bulletin 4-2-18

NGSS TESTING - WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4

There will be a change in the schedule for all students on Wednesday, April 4 due to the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS) testing. Letters were mailed home at the end of February explaining the change in schedule for each grade. Juniors will be participating in the NGSS testing and need to be in their testing rooms by 7:15 a.m. Freshmen, sophomores, and seniors may arrive to school at the regular time on the school bus or they may arrive at 9:20 a.m. if they can secure their own transportation.

Testing room assignments have been posted throughout the school. Scores and participation in these tests are used for district accountability purposes. Students should bring a pencil and headphones to their testing rooms. Headphones will be provided to students who are unable to bring their own. Because the testing occurs on the computers, any calculators that are needed are provided electronically. Students must leave their cell phones, Apple Watches, iPods, tablets, and other electronic devices in their lockers. Any electronic devices that are in the testing room will be collected by the proctor and held at the front of the room until the testing is complete.

Freshmen who arrive prior to 9:30 start time are to report to their assigned study halls. Sophomores and seniors may report to the cafeteria or library. Classes will begin promptly at 9:36 a.m. Good luck to all of our juniors on their NGSS testing!

Wednesday, April 4, 2018 NGSS Testing Day		
Start	Finish	Activity
7:1 5	9:30	Juniors complete NGSS test
9:20		9th, 10th, and 12th grade students arrive to school
9:36	10:10	Block 1
10:16	10:50	Block 2
10:56	12:57	Block 3
10:56	11:21	Lunch Wave 1
11:25	12:00	Lunch Wave 2
12:04	12:29	Lunch Wave 3
12:33	12:58	Lunch Wave 4
1:04	1:43	Block 4

THS SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS

ATTENTION SENIORS:

The Tolland High School Scholarship Application is now available on the counseling webpage or in the Counseling Office. This application includes many community scholarships. The deadline is....

Wednesday, April 25, 2018 at 2:30p.m.

Please check the Scholarship section of Family Connection on a regular basis for available scholarships.



TOPS Soccer Fall 2018 Recreation Program

We are recruiting a volunteer coach to work with our TOPS Soccer Division soccer players. TOPS Soccer is the name given to the youth soccer division within our recreation program for players with physical and mental disabilities.

The Tolland Soccer Club is celebrating its 21st consecutive season of TOPS soccer for children ages 4-19 years old. We are seeking an assistant coach to join our program. Over the last few years, we have had over 50 buddies and approximately 50 players participate in TOPS. The players come from Tolland and surrounding communities. Coaching is a great opportunity to help out your community and support kids that want to play soccer in a fun and non-competitive environment.

Soccer coaching experience is not required; just a big heart, and strong desire to help children achieve their dreams. We would be honored to have you join us as a coach this fall.

Please contact Jeff Gallagher at 860-375-8676 or jgallagher@ucctolland.org or Lisa Bowden at 860-729-8466 for more information.

TOPS takes place on either Tuesdays or Wednesday evenings from 5:45-7:00pm and Saturdays from 8:45-10:00am. The season lasts from September to the first weekend of November.

TOLLAND PROJECT GRADUATION CAN/BOTTLE & CLOTHING DRIVE**







SATURDAY, March 24th, 2018 DROP OFF TIMES: 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

BIRCH GROVE PRIMARY, 247 RHODES ROAD, TOLLAND, CT

(COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS AVAILABLE FOR STUDENTS AND HELP APPRECIATED FROM ADULTS 8:00AM – 3:00 PM – give an hour, two or whatever you can)

* * *

**COLLECTION OF USED CLOTHING, SHOES, SPORTS APPAREL (UNIFORMS/CLEATS) & BOOKS







THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT OF TOLLAND PROJECT GRADUATION!

IMPORTANT DATES

April 4 - State Testing NGSS (Science) for Juniors

April 5 - Music Step-Up Night - 7:00 p.m. - Auditorium

April 13 - Early Release - Faculty In-Service

April 16 - 19 - Spring Break

April 23 - Booster Club - Main Office Conference Room

SCHOOL COUNSELING: IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR SENIORS

Please make sure you check Family Connection regularly for scholarships which become available daily. Scholarships come in on a regular basis and will be posted on Family Connection as well as on a list outside the Counseling Office. Most have specific deadlines. Scholarship information is either available on their website, which will be noted, or the application is available in the Counseling Office. Please also report any college decisions you have accepted or denied to either Mrs. Richards or your counselor. For acceptances, you will see signs up in the hallway that you can put a sticker on with your name. When you make the decision where you will be attending, you must also tell Mrs. Richards in order for your final transcript to be sent to the college at the end of the year.

BOOSTER CLUB

The next meeting of the year will be held on Monday, April 23 at 7:00 p.m. in the THS main office conference room. Please join us and learn more about the exciting events planned for the year. If you have any questions, ideas, or comments, please contact Co-Presidents Diane Clokey at dbclokey@gmail.com or Jenn Dineen at ineccidineen@yahoo.com.

END OF 3rd QUARTER

Due to the snow days, the end of the 3rd marking period is now scheduled for Friday, April 13.